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Geneva, 22 November 2022
Mr. Chair, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen,
First, let me thank you Mr. Chair for your tireless work. In addition to the statement delivered by the European Union, I would like to make some additional remarks in my national capacity.
Slovenia has been one of the leaders of mine-action activities and has always attached great importance to the victims' assistance, which is one of the core objectives of the Ottawa Convention. We are proud to be appointed as a member of this Committee. 
We welcome the significant progress made in the fight against the suffering caused by anti-personnel mines. We also acknowledge that there are still tremendous humanitarian and development challenges ahead of us that need our full commitment and action, especially in reaching our goal of a mine-free world by 2025. 
Increased use of anti-personnel mines and improvised explosive devices in armed conflicts along with the increased number of mine victims are extremely worrisome. We are seriously concerned about the implications of this for achieving our goal of a mine-free world. We are deeply concerned about the reports of the use of anti-personnel mines by Russia on Ukrainian territory, which has a serious security impact and long lasting social and economic consequences for the mine-contaminated regions. 
Excellences, 

I would like to emphasize that physical assistance to mine victims is not enough. We must ensure that adequate mental health and psychosocial support is provided to the victims. In this light, Slovenia will continue to provide physical and psychological assistance to mine victims with special emphasis on ensuring social and economic inclusion and reintegration of victims based on respect for human rights, gender equality, and non-discrimination. 
We will also continue to support all efforts and activities of organizations that focus also on victims' assistance such as Slovenia-based ITF Enhancing Human Security. ITF addresses the immediate and long-term impact of mines, explosive remnants of war and other hazards following armed violence. 
ITF is committed to comprehensive victims' assistance by providing medical and psychosocial rehabilitation of victims. ITF also organises programs of capacity building and leads mine action activities in different regions of the world. 

Before I conclude, let me underline the invaluable work of the Implementation Support Unit (ISU), which can count on our continuous financial support. 
Finally, I would like to reaffirm the commitment of Slovenia to our collective goal of a world free of mines. We will continue to work hard to achieve this goal and promote our shared objectives. 

Thank you. 
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